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SUBJECT: Request for Review of Bureau of Internal Revenue Ruling
No. ITAD 126-14

Dear Atty. Lim:

This refers to the subject letter dated 28 August 2014 ("Request for Review") 
which you filed with this Department on behalf of LAIII Medical City 
Cooperatief U.A. ("LMCC U.A.") to request the review of Bureau of Internal 
Revenue ("BIR") Ruling No. ITAD 126-14 dated 22 July 2014, which ruled that 
the capital of LMCC U.A. is not divided into shares, contrary to what is being 
required in the treaty to qualify for the requested 10 percent preferential tax 
rate, and consequently, subjected the dividends paid by Professional Services, 
Inc. ("PSI") to LMCC U.A. to the higher preferential tax rate of 15 percent of 
the gross amount thereof pursuant to Article 10 (2) (b) of the Philippines- 

Netherlands Tax Treaty.

PSI is a domestic corporation registered with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission ("SEC") with principal office address at The Medical City, Don 
Eugenio Lopez Sr. Medical Complex, Ortigas Avenue, Pasig City. It is primarily 
engaged in establishing, operating, owning a hospital or hospitals, medical and 
chemical clinics and/or laboratories, and such other enterprise with similar 

undertaking.

LMCC U.A. is an entity organized under the laws of the Netherlands with 

registered office address at De Entee 99-197, 1101 HE Amsterdam. LMCC U.A. 
is engaged in the activities of investing in international market.<r Page 1 of 5










